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While preparing this column for submittal to the Bulletin editor, I realized that our class had begun another transition of sorts.  The first occurred a few years back when our last classmate, Rube Olsen, left active duty from his post as Superintendent of the Academy and started a new civilian career as president of a prestigious institute of higher learning.  That transition actually began in 1974, when many left active duty after completion of the initial five year Academy obligation and explored options other than the Coast Guard.  Over the past few years, correspondence from classmates included announcements about retirement from civilian employment, and the opportunity to spend more time with families and friends, in many cases enjoying grandchildren. I’m now detecting another redirection of our lives, as classmates are combining family time with working with non-profits, church groups and service organizations.  I hear and read that “it is time to give back to others all the good that I’ve received over the years.”

In the Classnotes from the October 2012 Bulletin, I wrote that Forest and Pat Hetland had left in late July to return to work with Remember Nhu, building homes for children on the organization’s new property outside of Chiang Mai, Thailand.  (Visit www.remembernhu.org to learn about the program).  Pat had received her certification in Teaching English as a Second Language and would be helping the children and the house parents with their English skills.  They returned to the United States in early January, and Forest sent along the following:  “Pat and I are back in Washington State after 5½ months in northern Thailand.  We have decided not to get used to the cold, wet Washington weather so we are returning to Thailand on February 20th for another 5½ months.  During our first 5½ month stay, we did a lot of different jobs.  When Pat was not mowing the grass in the orchard, she was teaching the Thai workers (those who take care of the 116 children) English.  I took up a new profession, school bus driver, where the bus is a pickup with a canopy.  I have been known to carry 23 kids plus me (4 small boys in the front and the rest in the back).  I drove them to school in the morning (2 trips) and back in the afternoon (2 or 3 trips).  Between trips I worked at the new property doing odd jobs including grass cutting with a metal blade weed whacker and welding.  In the evening I helped the high school girls with math and science.  Try remembering stuff from 50 years ago except the questions are written in Thai!  December 31, 2012 was the dedication of the new home.  We had the privilege of seeing the ground broken for the new home in January 2012 (on our first short term mission trip with our church) and being present at the dedication of the new home.  As you might imagine the girls moving into the new home were thrilled.  If you happen to be in the Chiang Mai area between February 21st and August 14th drop in and say hi but call ahead first (free from a US phone - 253 639-2991) as we may be playing tourist.”  Forest and Pat will return home to Washington in late August.
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1969: Forest & Pat Hetland with three of their Thai children
Also mentioned in the Classnotes from the October Bulletin was a discussion with Jerry Hale about organizing a mission trip during the spring break for the cadets of the Valley Forge Military Academy and College, where Jerry serves as the chaplain for the school.  Jerry approached the school’s administration about raising money for Chapel programs and projects to include the mission trip, and began working with a group in Jamaica when his bosses gave him the go-ahead.  After publishing a flyer about his proposals and working with alumni and parents, he raised the funds for his Mission Trip to Jamaica, which left in late February to return in early March.  Included is a photo of Jerry with the “Jamaican 6”.  If all goes well, he hopes to take 24 cadets next year.  I’ll have an update of his adventure in the next column.
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1969: JERRY HALE & "The Jamaican 6"

For the last two years, I have coordinated a Polar Plunge for Polio for the Rotary District of Boston and the North Shore.  The event is held on Long Beach in Gloucester, and this year over 250 Rotarians registered to plunge in the North Atlantic in February, raising over $70,000 to support Rotary International’s fight to eradicate Polio.  Joining in the fundraiser this year were crew members from Coast Guard Stations Gloucester and Newburyport.  Many of the plungers are Rotary Interact members, a service organization of high school students sponsored by Rotary.  See if you can pick me out of the crowd of the Ipswich Rotarians that participated in the Plunge.
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1969: BOB GRAVINO (in fur hat) at the Polar Plunge in Gloucester
Bob and Susie Pokress and Kathy and I joined Wayne and Rebecca Gronlund on February 23rd in New London for the Academy’s cadet musical production of Grease.  It was an enjoyable and entertaining evening.
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1969: GRONLUNDS, POKRESSES & GRAVINOS at Academy Production of Grease
Chuck More sent along his experiences in the 2013 Blizzard Nemo:

“There was so much snow that it was tough finding places to put it.  We had the same problem on Governors Island when I was stationed there during the blizzard of 1978.  The civilian work force could not get to the Island, and many military members, including me, got our first try at heavy equipment use.  As a LT in Public Works, I learned how to use a front end loader.  That training has come in handy as I now am driving my own front end loader, clearing my horse farm in Southern Rhode Island.  I’ve also included a photo from my family’s holiday get together.  It shows our two daughters, two sons-in-law and four grandkids with Paula and me.  Both daughter Beth and her husband Mike Campbell (on the left) are CGA’94 graduates, currently stationed near Seattle. Mike is still on active duty with the Coast Guard (an HH-65 pilot); Beth is in the Coast Guard Reserves.”
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1969: CHUCK & PAULA MORE with family at Christmas
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